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August 2009
Dear All,

First of all, we apologise to all our regular readers for the delay in getting this newsletter out, particularly as we promised to give you feedback after the Lark in the Park.  There are a number of things we need to bring you up to date with – so here goes.

Lark in the Park 

On a fine day at the beginning of July (weren’t we lucky!) we enjoyed, among other things, the cheer leaders from Woldgate College, the Park quiz, various stalls & games, a giant unplanned family tug-of-war, and large scale painting which provided murals for the evening dance.
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In total, as many of you will have read in the Pocklington Post, we raised £1,300 towards the £4,500 required for the annual running costs for the park.  A good result financially but equally important a good community event.

St Crux Day – Saturday 24 October
Again this year the Park Committee will be running a fund raising day at St Crux’s Church in York.  There will be bric a brac, books and cake stalls and we will be running the “café” selling teas, coffees, cakes, soup and sandwiches.  Last year we had a successful day and although we worked hard it was enjoyable.  We would very much welcome your help to run this event – anyone who can spare time to come along to help should contact Lyn Grant at the Pottery (01759 368384), please save your bric a brac (not clothes or electrical goods) and books for collection in October and get ready to bake for the café and cake stall.  More details will be sent in our next newsletter.
Bonfire 7 November
The bonfire will be held at Jubilee Park this year instead of the village green.  The change of venue will give more space for everyone involved and give greater control of both the fire and the fireworks.  More details later.
PTO

AGM 12 October 
The AGM will be held on Monday 12 October.  Everyone is invited to attend but only members are eligible to vote.  New members a very welcome, membership costs £5 and gives you the right to take part in meetings and take decisions about Park management and activities.  Please contact Pamela Broughton 15 Chestnut Way, 01759 368125 if you would like to join.  This year’s membership subscriptions are due (so current members expect a visit from Pamela soon!)  A full agenda for the AGM will be sent to members by the end of September.
Future Events

Jubilee Park is a village amenity financed entirely through fund raising activities, we have acquired grants for much of the capital investment but we need to continue fundraising to cover the general maintenance costs.  Our aim, however, is to have fundraising events that are also village events, where local people can have fun and enjoy being part of a thriving community.  We rely on feedback from you to plan these events – so please give some thought to the type of event you might like next summer.  Something similar to this year? Same or different music? Another re-enactment weekend (if funding could be found, it requires c. £4,000 to stage)? Or something completely different?  We will be sending a questionnaire out shortly so start thinking and be ready to send your ideas on what would make a good village community event.
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Footnote:

Vandalism

It is with great regret that we have to report our first serious incident of vandalism in the Park.  The Whirlpool has been damaged and will prove costly to repair.  It is very disappointing when people have worked hard to raise funds that this should happen.  Anyone who has any information about how this happened should please contact Bob Broughton or Richard Allen (details below)

To keep up to date with what’s happening at Jubilee Park please see the village website – www.fangfoss.net 




Competition winners:


Adult quiz: Claire Gibbs & Steve Haigh of Pocklington





Junior quiz: Katie & Rowan Fearnley of Stamford Bridge





Prize draw: Holly of Fangfoss








Fangfoss & Bolton Jubilee Park Company.  Company Number 5338789

All enquiries to Richard Allen 01759 368498 or Bob Broughton 01759 368125
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